
St. Peter’s PCCW Meeting 
July 11, 2022 

7:00 PM 
 

Call to order:  7:05 pm 
 Prayer to Our Lady of Good Council 

Secretary’s Report – minutes from June 6, 2022 read by Pam.  Accepted after correction 
for money to be spent on ss table and freezer.  Max $1000 for table, $200 for freezer. 

 Treasurer’s Report – savings balance as of 6/30/22, $9327.99 
  Checking balance as of 6/06, $14,926.66  ($10,000 designated for general fund) 
  Accepted as read.  
 
Old Business: 
 Received $200 grant for kitchen upgrade from DCCW. 
 A used 10.6 cu. ft. freezer purchased for rectory for $200. 
 Need for new officers—any volunteers or know possibility? 
 
New Business: 

Fr. Biju would like volunteers willing to provide a meal to any visiting priests that stay in 
the rectory while filling in for our priest. Father will ask the priest if he wishes a meal or 
snacks and will let Pam know so that she can make arrangements.  The next weekend 
for a visiting priest will be Aug. 20-21.  Marge Lee volunteers for meal, if necessary. 
Another possibility would be gift card for dinner at The Ridge restaurant. 

 
Parishioners were surveyed for their choice of form of dinner for Sauerkraut supper this 
year, either carry-out only or carry-out with limited indoor seating, and how many were 
willing to help.  Slightly more were in favor of carry-out only.  Numbers willing to help 
seemed insufficient to have sit-down option.   
Sauerkraut Supper Committee opted for Carry-out dinners only when they met July 5.  
They would like to return to seated option but agreed we needed to campaign earlier to 
convince people to commit to help.  Carry-out price was raised to $15, and raw kraut 
will be $5/2.5 lb.  Pam to order cabbage. 

   
Parish potluck picnic Sunday July 17 after Mass:  donations accepted 
Menu includes brats donated by Deb Leis.  Deb will pick up buns. We will use the 
beverages that we have on hand. Ask for donations for pop and beer.  Have plates and 
napkins.  LaVonne Hundt and son James will coordinate kickball game.  Pam and 
LaVonne will bring corn hole games. Shelter will be cleaned out Saturday July 16.  Deb 
and Pam volunteer themselves and husbands. 

  
A suggestion was made to pray for new parish members and renewed activity and 
growth.  Also, ladies are encouraged to reach out to new and old members after Mass 
and at parish events.  Let people know about activities and what they could do to help. 
 
  



Fr. Biju asked if there was something that the PCCW could do for the Shermerhorn 
family.  Three Masses will be scheduled and paid for by PCCW. 

 

It was noted that the rectory basement was very damp and that water often runs in.  
Request help from parish council for solution to problem.  May need new landscaping.  
Talk to Marge for more information. 

 
Prayers for Shermerhorn family, Peggy Arentz 

Next Meeting:  Informal meeting August 9, 2022 at 5:30 pm during kraut cutting 

Sauerkraut Supper Committee meeting:  August 9, 2022 after kraut cutting.  All welcome.   

Adjourn at 8:10 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted by Pam Benzing 


